
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 08/04/2022  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Promote New Hires to Probationary Status 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am asking the council to promote our recently hired firefighters to the probationary status. They 
have all completed and passed their necessary test and requirements to be moved forward. The 
Executive Board and I are very comfortable with adding these new firefighters to the team. I am 
asking for: 
 
Billy Gerold 
Dustin Akers 
Hunter Beck 
Matt Johnson 
 
to be moved forward in the firefighter hiring process. 
 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


